HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, JULY 30, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Covid-19 Update
Fire Chief Viveiros said some of the supplies are trickling in.  The UV lighting  for the cruisers will be in in two weeks.  
Health Agent, Bob Valery, said that there are no new cases and that is because of good discipline by the public.  He did mention that there have been confirmed EEE cases in Milddleboro and Carver and that everyone needs to follow normal protocols to eliminate the breading of mosquitoes and to take precautions when outdoors.   
FY2021 Budget

Seelig stated that the State has approved a three-month budget (August-October).  He does not think it will be voted on November 1st because of the election but more towards the end of the year.    He is going to have a meeting with the financial team next week.  Estimated tax bills will be sent out on October 1st - the amount will be the same as what was sent out in May.  The following May (2021) bill will include the difference.  Andrews asked if you can out ‘estimate’ on the bill and Principal Assessor, holly Merry, said that there will be an explanation on the bill and that there will be an abatement period in May 2021.    
Out of State Travel
Seelig said that the is a new travel order from the State that states effective August 1st  all individuals entering Massachusetts must quarantine for 14 days from the date of arrival in Massachusetts.  If one meets a certain criteria then they are exempt.  The Town will need to set a policy for employees should they travel out of State.  If someone can work from home then they can do that for two weeks.  If they cannot work remotely then they can use two weeks of Family First Leave if they have not already used it.  If they have then they can use vacation, sick or personal time and if none of those are available then they will be placed on unpaid leave.  They can get a test done 72 hours before arrival in Massachusetts and be symptom free for 72 hours after returning and if all clear can return to work.  

Andrews asked if they could use sick leave buy back and Seelig said yes.  Chief Viveiros asked if they are telling employees they need to quarantine because he has some men who are going to Pennsylvania to go hunting.  Seelig explained that the Town is a subdivision of the State so if we know someone is in violating the quarantine then we have to notify the State.  If someone says that they did not go away, and they really did then they are subject to discipline.  Andrews asked if they could require the guys going hunting to get a COVID test and Seelig said no.  Chief Chaves asked if the cost of the test would be paid by the employee and Seelig said yes but they have to keep in mind that it needs to be done 3 days before coming back to MA.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve the State’s Travel Order and Town Protocols as laid out in the draft presented to the Board with the addition that those who are eligible can request to use Sick Bank Leave.
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House Choices Legislation 

This bond bill contains a number of important provisions to support housing production and economic growth thought the Commonwealth.  Personally, Millias was not inclined to do anything as he thinks the Town has it covered.  Andrews said Halifax is listed as one of the communities that would be penalized if they did not implement State-mandated zoning changes.  He is not in favor of supporting this given the short time to review it and Garron agreed.  
Open Meeting Complaint

A complaint was filed by Amy Troup on July 23rd for the Selectmen’s meeting on June 23rd.  Seelig explained that the Board received a letter from the Chairman of the Conservation Commission, Gerry Fitzgerald, asking that certain actions be taken concerning Ms. Troup.  When writing up the agenda Seelig unfortunately instead of putting put her name in he put the word “her” in.  This was not meant to be derogatory, uninformative or on purpose but just a mishap on his end and he takes full responsibility for it.  Seelig drafted a letter states that an open meeting law violation did occur and that the BOS will be provided an updated version of the open meeting law.  The Board could discuss the open meeting law at a future meeting.  He did note in the letter that this was not a hearing of any sort on June 23rd but simply a matter of dealing with a piece of correspondence from the Chair of ConCom.  Had there been a hearing Ms. Troup would have had certain rights even under an open session let alone an executive Session.  The Board has not further deliberated on the matter since it came up on June 23rd.  Seelig explained that we have a 2-week limitation in terms of being able to respond therefore it needs to be addressed soon and because the Board’s next scheduled meeting is not until August 11th the Board could make a decision about this today or continue to Monday (8/3) or possibly continue to next Thursday (8/6).  Millias said that they do not always meet on Mondays so that probably is not a good idea.  He has read it twice and thinks it is an adequate response and does not have a problem signing the document.  
Moved by Garron and second by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to accept and sign the letter that was presented to the Board.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 1:57 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
